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Good Morning Transit Partners, 
 
We have received several requests for POP extensions on capital projects. We are currently
working to evaluate all outstanding vehicle deliveries.  Any vehicles that have not yet been
delivered or will not be delivered by June 30, 2025, will be included on a blanket extension. This
POP extension will end June 30, 2026.
 
We have several capital projects still open from FY22 – FY24 in which vehicles have not been
ordered, or IMD has no record of vehicle order replacement.  These projects will be closed at
the end of the current period of performance.
 
For all FY25 vehicle projects that have not been ordered, please submit your vehicle orders as
soon as possible and notify Chris Dodson.
 
If you did place a vehicle order and there has been a significant delay in delivery, please reach
out to Chris Dodson as soon as possible.
 
All agencies receiving a blanket extension for their vehicle orders will receive a copy of the
blanket extension in coming weeks.
 
If you have any questions, please reach out to Chris Dodson, Myra Freeman, or Beth Gay.
 
 
Timothy Blair Chambers, Jr.
Compliance & Procurement Deputy Director
Integrated Mobility Division
North Carolina Department of Transportation
 
919 707 4693 (office) 
tbchambers@ncdot.gov
 
Mail Service Center 1550
Raleigh, NC 27699-1550
1 S Wilmington Street, Room 549
Raleigh, NC  27601-1550
 

mailto:tbchambers@ncdot.gov
mailto:tbchambers@ncdot.gov
mailto:tbchambers@ncdot.gov






 
Email correspondence to and from this address is subject to the
North Carolina Public Records Law and may be disclosed to third parties.

 

Email correspondence to and from this sender is subject to the N.C. Public Records Law and may be disclosed to third parties.


